
 

 

  

 
 

 

Victoria Street, Chadderton, Oldham, OL9 0BY 

Telephone: 0161 770 3137 

info@burnleybrow.oldham.sch.uk 

www.burnleybrow.co.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs. H. Atkinson-Smith.     BA(Hons)  MA, PGCE  

 

Dear Parent/Carer,         24th February 2023  

Industrial Action arrangements 
 

The school has received notification from the NEU trade union that its members propose to take 

industrial action on Tuesday 28th February 2023. This action relates to a national dispute over school 

funding and teachers pay and conditions. 

 

I have assessed the safety of the children in school and propose to open the school only to the 

classes not directly affected by the strike action. 

Classes IN school on 28th February 

Nursery am and pm RDB 1OH 2B 

3L 4B 4WK 6J 

 

ANY OTHER CLASSES SHOULD NOT ATTEND SCHOOL ON THIS DAY. 

 

A further assessment will be undertaken on the morning of the strike action, and I may need to 

review my decision, however, in the unlikely event that the school will need to be closed to pupils, I 

will of course ensure that you are contacted as soon as possible.  Please be aware this may be on 

the day of the strike. 

 

Please ensure the school has your current contact details.   

Any child absent due to the strike will not have their attendance record affected. 

Any dinner monies paid for this date will be credited to the pupil’s account. 

 

Children entitled to free school meals: 

School will provide a packed lunch for those children who are unable to attend school on 28th 
February because of industrial action who receive a free school meal. This will be a sandwich and a 
yoghurt/biscuit. It will be available for collection from the school office from 11a.m. 

Please return the slip tomorrow so that the kitchen staff can make arrangements and order 
necessary items. 

Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Atkinson-Smith 
Headteacher 

Please turn over this letter for details of online learning if your child would like to access this. 

 
My child is unable to attend school on Tuesday 28th February 2023 because of industrial action 
and is entitled to a free school meal. I would like to collect a packed lunch from the school office 
for my child. 
Child’s Name: __________________________  Class: ________________________ 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.schooljotter.com/imagefolders/irlam/eco_schools.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.irlamendowed.salford.sch.uk/About%2Bthe%2BSchool/Our%2BAwards%2Band%2BAccreditations&h=245&w=208&tbnid=wd8fEPFj867dAM:&zoom=1&docid=ZVjs5mQ3hUZpzM&ei=R490VNGtNM_Q7AbJ0IHoBA&tbm=isch&ved=0CHUQMyhKMEo&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=2285&page=2&start=44&ndsp=44


 

If you require assistance or an alternative format for this letter, please contact the office who will be able to help. 
  

  

 
 
 

Date: _____________ 
 
Under the parent’s tab on the Burnley Brow website there are useful websites and apps – all of 
which are free.  You will need to download the apps but can just click on the links for the websites.  
 
https://burnleybrow.com/useful-websites-and-links/ 
Use Oak Academy – use the classroom link – there are lots of learning activities on there.  
https://www.thenational.academy/ 
TT Rockstars – practice times tables 
https://ttrockstars.com/  
Numbots to practice for Power Planets 
https://numbots.com/ 
 
All children should also have their reading book at home. 
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